
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 
 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20426 
 
OFFICE OF ENERGY PROJECTS      

In Reply Refer To: 
OEP/DG2E/Gas 1 
Millennium Pipeline Company, LLC 
Valley Lateral Project 
Docket No. CP16-17-000 

 
July 9, 2018 
 
Bruce Page 
Director – Operations, Engineering, 
 Project Management 
Millennium Pipeline Company, LLC 
One Blue Hill Plaza, 7th Floor 
Pearl River, NY 10965 
 
Re:    Commencement of Service for the Valley Lateral Project 
 
Dear Mr. Page: 
 

I grant Millennium Pipeline Company, LLC’s (Millennium) July 6, 2018 request, 
as supplemented on July 9, 2018, to place into service the Valley Lateral Project in 
Orange County, New York.  Your request is in compliance with environmental condition 
10 of the Commission’s November 9, 2016, Order Denying Motion to Dismiss and 
Issuing Certificate issued in the above-referenced docket.  Based on our June 27, 2018 
compliance inspection, as well as Millennium’s recent construction status reports, we 
find that restoration is proceeding satisfactorily.   

 
I remind you that Millennium must comply with all applicable remaining terms 

and conditions of the Order.  If you have any questions, please contact Anthony Rana at 
(202) 502-8224. 

      
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
J. Rich McGuire, Director 
Division of Gas-Environment and  
 Engineering 
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